
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 7, 2017 
 
 
By Certified and First Class Mail 

Prakash Reddy 
M.B.R. Food Groups 
d/b/a Minerva Indian Cuisine 
1328 Worcester Street 
Natick, MA 01760 
 
RE: NOTICE OF HEARING REGARDING LICENSE NONCOMPLIANCE 
 
Dear Mr. Reddy: 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Natick Board of Selectmen, pursuant to Chapter 138, Sections 12 and 64, of the 
Massachusetts General Laws, will hold a hearing on Monday, September 18, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. to consider whether to 
modify, suspend, revoke, or cancel the liquor license issued to M.B.R. Food Groups, d/b/a Minerva Indian Cuisine, for 
the premises at 1328 Worcester Street, Natick, MA.  The hearing will be held in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room on the 
second floor of the Town Hall, 13 East Central Street, Natick, MA 01760. 
 
The reason for this hearing is that it is alleged that M.B.R. Food Groups, d/b/a Minerva Indian Cuisine, has been 
operating the business at the licensed premises without an approved manager on the premises in violation of said 
license and Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws.  A notice dated July 17, 2017 was mailed to M.B.R. Food 
Groups, d/b/a Minerva Indian Cuisine, via certified mail with no response received by the Selectmen’s Office.  Copies 
of the letter and the certified mail receipt are attached.   
 
The original of this letter is being mailed to you today via certified mail, return receipt requested, and a copy has been 
mailed to you today via first-class mail. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jonathan Freedman 
Chairman 
 
cc: Attorney David DeLuca, Murphy, Hesse, Toomey, & Lehane 
 Lt. Brian Lauzon 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
September 7, 2017 
 
 
By Certified and First Class Mail 

The Neiman Marcus Group 
d/b/a Neiman Marcus 
310 Speen Street 
Natick, MA 01760 
 
RE: NOTICE OF HEARING REGARDING LICENSE NONCOMPLIANCE 
 
To The Licensing Department: 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Natick Board of Selectmen, pursuant to Chapter 138, Sections 12 and 64, of the 
Massachusetts General Laws, will hold a hearing on Monday, September 18, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. to consider whether to 
modify, suspend, revoke, or cancel the liquor license issued to The Nieman Marcus Group, d/b/a Neiman Marcus, for 
the premises at 310 Speen Street, Natick, MA.  The hearing will be held in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room on the 
second floor of the Town Hall, 13 East Central Street, Natick, MA 01760. 
 
The reason for this hearing is that it is alleged that The Neiman Marcus Group, d/b/a Neiman Marcus, has been 
operating the business at the licensed premises without an approved manager on the premises in violation of said 
license and Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws.  A notice dated July 17, 2017 was mailed to The Neiman 
Marcus Group, d/b/a Neiman Marcus, via certified mail with no response received by the Selectmen’s Office.  Copies 
of the letter and the certified mail receipt are attached.   
 
The original of this letter is being mailed to you today via certified mail, return receipt requested, and a copy has been 
mailed to you today via first-class mail. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jonathan Freedman 
Chairman 
 
cc: Attorney David DeLuca, Murphy, Hesse, Toomey, & Lehane 
 Lt. Brian Lauzon 
  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 7, 2017 
 
 
By Certified and First Class Mail 

Anthony Francoise 
Town Line Liquors, Inc. 
160 East Central Street 
Natick, MA 01760 
 
RE: NOTICE OF HEARING REGARDING ALCOHOL LICENSE NONCOMPLIANCE 
 
Dear Mr. Francoise: 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Natick Board of Selectmen, pursuant to Chapter 138, Sections 12 and 64, of the 
Massachusetts General Laws, will hold a hearing on Monday, September 18, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. to consider whether to 
modify, suspend, revoke, or cancel the liquor license issued to Town Line Liquors, Inc. for the premises at 160 East 
Central Street, Natick, MA.  The hearing will be held in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room on the second floor of the Town 
Hall, 13 East Central Street, Natick, MA 01760. 
 
The reason for this hearing is that it is alleged that Town Line Liquors, Inc. has been operating the business at the 
licensed premises without an approved manager on the premises in violation of said license and Chapter 138 of the 
Massachusetts General Laws.  A notice dated July 17, 2017 was mailed to Town Line Liquors, Inc. via certified mail 
with no response received by the Selectmen’s Office.  Copies of the letter and the certified mail receipt are attached.   
 
The original of this letter is being mailed to you today via certified mail, return receipt requested, and a copy has been 
mailed to you today via first-class mail. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jonathan Freedman 
Chairman 
 
cc: Attorney David DeLuca, Murphy, Hesse, Toomey, & Lehane 
 Lt. Brian Lauzon 
 


